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              Holy Trinity C of E Primary
              NEWSLETTER- 23rd May 2025
      www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
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                                              E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
Dates for Your Diary
13th June 
Year 3 Collective Worship

20th June 
Year 4 Collective Worship

18–20th Jun 
Y6 Edinburgh Residential

25th June 
Church

27th June 
Year 1 Collective Worship 
2nd July

Church


3rd -4th July 
Y4 Camping

4th July

Reception Collective Worship

9th July 

Year 6 Leavers Service in Church

11th July

Apollo Arts Live Music Event 



and Summer Fair Afternoon 

17th July

Year 5 Collective Worship 

18th July 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly (AM)

21st July

School Closes for Summer
1st Sep 

School Opens

24th Oct

School Closes for Half Term

3rd Nov 

School Opens

19th Dec

School Closes for Christmas

5th Jan

School Opens
School Meal Increase September 2025
The Local Authority announced this week that from 1st September 2025, school meal prices will increase to £2.79 per day, i.e. £13.95 a week.  

Sports Day

Weather permitting Sports Day will go ahead on the main school field on Tuesday 8th July 2025. Year 1, 2 & 3 will be 9.00am-10.30am.  Years 4, 5 & 6 will be 10:30am-12noon. We would love parents to join us to cheer the children on. Please keep a look out on Class Dojo for further updates.
PTA School Summer Disco

The PTA School summer disco is on Monday 14th July. 

Nurs/Rec/Y1/Y2 – 3pm till 4pm. Please send in party clothes into school in a carrier bag with child’s name on. 

Y3/Y4/Y5/Y6 – 4pm till 5pm.

This event is £2 per child, payable in cash only on the day.  

School Meal Changes

If your child is wishing to change their meal arrangement after the half term holidays, please email your request to admin2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk before we break up today. Reminder school meals are priced at £2.65 per day (£13.25 a week) and are payable through ParentPay.
UV Dodgeball Event

Today, our Year 6 Pupils attended a UV Dodgeball event at Brierton Sports Centre. A great time was had by all.  This was a great way to celebrate the end of sats and a busy half term
Reception Class Visit To Hall Hill Farm

On Monday, Reception class visited Hall Hill Farm in Lanchester to consolidate their learning on their topic 'Amazing Animals' this half term. The children went on a tractor ride around the farm where they got to see lots of different animals including sheep, donkeys, highland cows, alpacas, goats, horses and Shetland ponies. The children took part in lots of exciting activities, such as feeding the farm animals, holding chicks, rabbits and guinea pigs and feeding milk to a newborn lamb. There were lots of new baby animals on the farm including a baby llama! The children also enjoyed playing in the adventure playground and enjoyed an ice cream with their friends. All the staff at Hall Hill Farm commented on how well behaved and polite the children were and how they were all willing to have a go at all of the activities. 

Can we please remind parents of the following

School operates a NO jewellery policy:

The wearing of necklaces, earrings (including plastic retainers/'invisible' tubes or studs), watches, bracelets and rings in school is not allowed.

If a child does wear jewellery they will be asked to remove it and asked not to wear it again.  The item of jewellery removed will need collecting by parents/guardian.

Children should not wear:

· Nail varnish/false nails/transfer/make up/spray or false tan for school.

Hair: For ALL pupils.

If hair is worn long (below shoulder length), it must be tied up or back, for hygiene reasons.  Outrageous and inappropriate hairstyles such as mohawks, tramlines, rats tails, skin fades, spikes, shapes, colours and hairstyles created by gel/wax are not acceptable in school.
A message from Sue Little, Councillor
Sue Little, Councillor, who helps run Seaton Youth Club at Seaton Community Hub has contacted school to say how proud she is of the pupils of our school who are also members of the youth club. Two visitors from the Royal British Legion attended Seaton Youth Club to explain what they do and how they help our heroes, who have fought in all wars. Our pupils sat there listening so intently asking questions about WW1 and the Gulf war which one of the children's relatives had fought in. She said that the pupils/members are a credit to the parents and the school and that they all play so lovingly considering they all attend different schools across the town.  She wanted to send this message as children get a lot of bad press these days but says these children are a credit to you all which gives her great pleasure in doing what she does.  
Happy Holidays

Today we break up and will return back to school on Monday 9th June 2025 following the half term holidays and PDDays.
Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








